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Important Term Dates 
February 
7th - FOS Welcome BBQ 
10th & 11th – Meet the Teacher Interviews 
14th Whole School House Swimming Carnival  
25th District Swimming (selected students only) 
 
 
March 
3rd – Year 6 Leadership Conference 
6th – Whole School House Athletics Carnival 
10th – Labour Day Holiday 
11th – 14th – Dental Van Visit 
11th Division Swimming (selected students only) 
14th FOS Colour Run @ 3pm 
1th – Year 3-6 House Cross Country  
25TH – District Futsal Day 1 
31st – SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 
 
 
April 
1st – District Futsal Day 2 
4th – Last Day of Term finish at 2.30 
 

Keep an eye on 
these dates for 
any changes.   

Any changes will 
also be reflected 

on Compass 
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Hello everyone, 

This newsletter, and my report in particular, contains quite a bit of information 
regarding Compass and the services we will be using it for. I have endeavoured to 
make sure the instructions are as simple as possible but would love to hear feedback 
if you are finding anything particularly difficult or confusing. 

Bushfire Preparedness: As MMPS is a Category 1 Bushfire At Risk School (BARR-1), 
we have very detailed and considered bushfire preparedness plans. One of these 
plans includes relocating to Romsey PS on days of forecast Extreme weather. I 
receive these forecasts directly from the Department of Education’s Emergency 
Management department and these can sometimes vary from what is publicly 
published. If a day is forecast to be Extreme you will receive an emergency text 
message from Compass and you will need to reply to the school mobile with whether 
or not your child will be attending school and relocating OR if you will be keeping 
your child home to enact your own bushfire safety plans. I am very aware of the 
nature of bushfire risk in Mount Macedon and fully support your decision to enact 
your own fire plans. We sent a test text message out last week and are still waiting 
on a few families to respond, if you could please make sure each person in your 
household that received a message could reply as soon as possible. 

Meet The Teacher: We opened up the booking process for our Meet The Teacher 
interviews yesterday through Compass. You can access the booking form by clicking 
through to the ‘Conferences’ section of Compass. There are links on the ‘Dashboard’ 
if you’re using a desktop browser or you can click on the ‘more’ tab at the bottom of 
your screen if using a mobile device. If you have any questions or concerns 
regarding this process, or any feedback in general, please do not hesitate to contact 
the school. As we move through our transition to using Compass, I’m sure there will 
be some things we can improve moving forward so please provide us with feedback 
when necessary. 

Lunch Orders: Lunch orders are now available to order through Compass. We offer 
lunch orders on Mondays and Fridays this year. On Mondays you can order sushi and 
on Fridays we offer a lunch menu from the Trading Post. Orders are made through 
the ‘Canteen’ menu on Compass. On a desktop browser click on the ‘Community’ tab 
at the top of your screen (a little icon of two people) and then select ‘Canteen’ and 
follow the prompts. On a mobile device select the ‘More’ tab at the bottom of your 
screen, then select ‘Canteen’ and follow the prompts.   

School Photos: School photos will be held on the 31st of March and your photo 
packs can now be ordered through Compass. You should have a notification when 
you sign in that will give you instructions on how to do this. We will not be sending 
home paper order forms this year. 

Welcome BBQ: Our annual Welcome BBQ is this coming Friday from 5:30pm here at 
school. This is a great opportunity for new families to meet and greet and get to 
know others. It is also a great chance for a big catch-up post holidays. I hope 
everyone is able to come and enjoy the evening. There will be a BBQ, salads and icy  
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poles provided everything else, including drinks, is BYO. Can’t wait to see you all 
there! 

Swimming Sports: Next Friday the 14th is our Swimming Carnival. We will be taking 
students down to the Woodend pool to compete in a range of swimming events. Our 
F-2s compete in Novelty events in the junior pool while the 3-6s are in the larger 
pool. It is always a lovely day of action so please feel free to join us there, if you’re 
able to offer some time to help with timing, place giving or marshalling please notify 
us via the ‘Events’ page on Compass. 

This was LOTS of information so please take the time to take as much of it in as 
possible but also refer back to it if necessary. 

It’s been so lovely seeing everyone settle back into school life so positively! We are 
very lucky to have such a strong and friendly community here at MMPS. 

Many thanks, Joe. 
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Year 6 School Reporters 

Hello everyone,  
 
We hope you all had a great first week back at school.  
Coming up we have the school Swimming Carnival in about a week's time, so start practicing so we can win some 
races and get as many points for your house as possible. In March we will be having the School Athletics Carnival 
which is like the swimming carnival but instead of swimming we do races and the preps to year two's do fun games 
to earn their points for their house while the 3s to 6s do the 100, 200, 400 and 800 metre races, shot put, discus and 
long jump.  
 
The classes in 2025 are a bit different this year.  We have six instead of five classes, we have Preps, Year Ones, Year 
Two-Three’s, Year Three-Four’s, Year Four-Fives and Year Five-Sixes. The Three-Fours are in our STEAM room this 
year, and Art and Music will be in the Hall. The specialist this year will be a bit different also.  We will not be having 
science and each term each class will miss out on one specialist activity.  
 

              
School captains  - Mirra and Raphy   
                                                                             
This year our grade sixes each have a leadership role each, our school captains are Mirra N-L and Raphy C. 
 
This year we will be doing a fundraiser called  “growing up in 2025” we will be taking photos of all the students and 
saving them in a file and then at the end of the year taking a photo of them again and comparing how they've looked 
at the start of the year and at the end of the year and we will offer the parents to buy it for a certain donation of 
money to  the school it's a fundraiser to buy new sports equipment.  
 

This coming Friday (the 7th) we are holding our annual Welcome BBQ.  There will be sausages, salads and Icy-
poles provided for your enjoyment but all other things are BYO. It runs from 5:30pm onwards.  
EVERYONE IS WELCOME!!   We hope to see you there! 
 
 
 
 

         
By reporters Flora and Jasper 
 



 
5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Wellbeing  

 

 
Branch out – We are working with the Macedon Ranges Shire Council to be part of the next roll out of the Branch Out 
Program.  
Exciting news for Mount Macedon Primary: Branch Out is coming to you in 2025! 
 
Childhood is a thrilling journey filled with rapid changes and a whirlwind of emotions. To help our children navigate 
this pivotal time, we’re thrilled to introduce Branch Out—a dynamic, evidence-based program designed to support 
our primary school students in achieving optimal mental health and well-being now and into the future! 
 
What is in store? 
 
Through the innovative use of live theatre in collaboration with Brainstorm Productions, students will be presented 
with a wellbeing and resilience program called ‘Being Brave’. This program equips our young learners with the tools 
to recognise and regulate their emotions as well as support others with taught positive coping strategies! 
 
Offered by mental health clinicians from Tuning in to Kids, caregivers and teachers are also offered emotional 
coaching to help respond to their children’s emotions and help foster their ability to regulate emotions themselves. 
 
Branch Out takes a proactive and preventative approach to mental health, aiming to address challenges before they 
arise—setting our children up for success as they move into high school and beyond. 
 
Let’s come together to nurture the emotional wellbeing of our community!  
 
The first Tuning into Kids session for parents will be held on Monday the 17th of February at 7.30pm at 
Macedon Primary School.  
This will be facilitated by Dr Christiane Kehoe and the Branch Out team.  
For more information on the programs please see the links below.  
https://www.mrsc.vic.gov.au/Live-Work/Children/Branch-
Out#:~:text=Childhood%20is%20an%20important%20time,youth%20mental%20health%20and%20wellbeing. 
https://tuningintokids.org.au/what-is-tuning-in-to-kids/our-programs/ 
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Acknowledgement of Country 
Wominjeka, welcome. 
At Mount Macedon Primary School, we would like to acknowledge the Wurundjeri people of the 
Kulin Nation, the traditional custodians of the land, where our school stands.  The Wurundjeri 
people believe Bunjil the eagle, created the people, the animals, the land and the 
waterways.  We are grateful that they cared for this land, and we commit to continuing its care 
and to learn and grow here with our kir-rip, friends.  We pay our respect to Elders, past and 
present, and acknowledge their ongoing connection to biik, Country. 
Nagujin, thank you. 
 

 

 

Hello! 

Hope you’ve all had a wonderful summer, where adventures, fun, rest and time connect unfolded. 

For those of you I haven’t had the joy of meeting, my name is Sarah and I have the privilege of sharing yoga. 

Excitement is growing, as before school yoga beings again next week! With 2 practices a week there will be  

- Monday practice will explore, Today I choose...  

- Wednesday practice embraces a yoga adventure 

please see flyers for more info. 

If you are interested, have any questions, or wish to enrol please connect though Shanti Studio 

ph: 0438 694 920 

email: shantistudiowoodend@gmail.com 

With peace and joy, Sarah 

 

    Yoga on the Mt. 

mailto:shantistudiowoodend@gmail.com

